Proviso 21.20 – Prescription Reimbursement Methodology

Proviso 21.20  (DHHS: Prescription Reimbursement Payment Methodology) The prescription dispensing fee for the current fiscal year is not less than $4.05 per prescription filled.  Prescription reimbursements must be the lowest of: the federal upper limit of payment or South Carolina maximum allowable cost (MAC) for the drug, if any, less 10% plus the current dispensing fee; the average wholesale price (AWP) less 10%; or the provider's usual and customary charge to the general public for the dispensed product.  The Department of Health and Human Services shall adjust the dispensing fee as necessary to offset any negative change in the federal reimbursement methodology from the prior fiscal year.  The department shall submit a report by January 31, 2008 to the Chairmen of the House Ways and Means Committee and the Senate Finance Committee summarizing any changes in the federal reimbursement methodology and the impact of the changes on the state prescription reimbursement payment.

------------------------------------------

The Deficit Reduction Act of 2005 (DRA), and implementing regulations by the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) have proposed the use of AMP (average manufacturer’s price) instead of AWP (average wholesale price) as a basis for the determination of the product ingredient cost for drugs included in the Federal Upper Limits (FUL) payment program.  Such action would potentially reduce the reimbursement to pharmacies. The exact amount of the reduction will depend on the new AMP prices and the number of products that CMS will include in its FUL list. At this point this information is not available for comparison.

SC Medicaid's objective will be to keep the final reimbursement to the pharmacist at the same level they are currently being paid. This may require an increase in the dispensing fee from the current $4.05 up to $9.94 for those FUL drugs only. We will not make decisions about an enhanced dispensing fee until the new FUL (federal upper limit) prices are posted and an analysis the financial impact completed.  A South Carolina Medicaid State Plan Amendment to establish an “enhanced dispensing fee” to be used when AMP prices are utilized has been submitted to CMS for approval. The proposed enhanced dispensing fee was determined adjusting the dispensing fee from our last statewide dispensing fee study as well as specific South Carolina information contained in the 2007 Grant Thornton LLP cost of dispensing study.

On December 14, 2007 a U.S. District Court Judge Royce Lamberth ruled that the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services will not be permitted to post data on the Internet related to the average manufacturer price [AMP] of generic pharmaceuticals. Judge Lamberth also granted an injunction that will prevent CMS from adopting the reduced AMP-based reimbursement formula for generic prescriptions—set to take effect Jan. 30, 2008—until he’s had an opportunity to fully review the new payment plan. 

The next step in the legal process is a final ruling by Judge Lamberth on the merits of the lawsuit. Until that time, the AMP rule put forth by CMS will not take effect. S C Medicaid must await CMS’s relief from the injunction as well as the approval of the submitted state plan amendment. Therefore, no changes in the federal reimbursement methodology have occurred and thus no change in prescription reimbursement is necessary at this time. 

